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Board Members 2015 

Gwen Kavanagh, Chair 

John Rodgers, Vice Chair 

Sandy Wetherald, Secretary 

Melinda Burgess, Treasurer 

Marjory (Margot) Scott,  

Operations Manager 

Eva Koselak, Director 

Rob McEachern, Director 

Lynn Driver- Hill, Director 

COMMITTEES 
 
Web and Facebook – Ryan Tomlinson 
Media/Public Relations – Valerie Scott 
Social & Education – Marjory (Margot) Scott  
                                   Sandy Wetherald 
Membership – Eva Koselak 
Senior Housing – Gwen Kavanagh, George Gibson, Murray Steban, Kim Camer-
on,Costan Boiangiu, Lynn Driver-Hill, Andy McInnis 
 Consultants: Shelley Raymond and Ross Cotton 
Newsletter – Kelly Patterson, Editor,  
                     Phyllis Mahon, Assistant Editor 
                     Rob McEachern, Advertising 
 
Note: Rob McEachern to represent CARP on the Sr. Advisory Committee to the City 
and Sandy Wetherald is acting secretary for the Senior Housing Committee 



CARP welcomes the latest        
concrete step in establishing the  

Ontario Retirement Pension Plan 

Toronto, ON: CARP members will wel-
come the leadership of Ontario in moving 
forward with the ORPP to help working 
Ontarians save for a robust and dependa-
ble pension in retirement. 

Today’s passing of Budget Implementa-
tion Bill 91 established an arm’s length, 
professional pension administrator – like 
the CPP Investment Board. 

CARP has long advocated for the crea-
tion of a universal supplementary pen-
sion plan managed  by an independent, 
accountable, and professional admin-
istration body that focusses on optimizing 
returns at low cost while safeguarding 
pensions for contributors. The newly 
passed Budget Bill 91 provides for the 
establishment of such a body for the 
ORPP and brings Ontario one step closer 
to helping Ontarians save and prepare for 
a secure retirement. 

“CARP members will welcome this first 
concrete step taken in a generation to 
help Canadians save adequately for their 
retirement, not so much for them as for 
their children and grandchildren. An inde-
pendent, non-profit agency, arm’s length 
from government is vital to safeguarding 
the pension fund and to ensuring that it 
will provide adequate pensions”, said 
Susan Eng, VP Advocacy for CARP. 

CARP supports the key elements of the 
ORPP Act, including: 

Responsibility for operationalizing the 
ORPP, administering the plan and in-
vesting contributions; 

An independent, professional board of 
directors appointed by the Lieutenant 

Governor in Council; 

A board nomination process to secure 
highly qualified, expert board members; 

A transparency and accountability frame-
work based on best practices in pension 
governance, including annual reporting, 
an annual meeting and strong financial 
controls; and 

Duties consistent with prudent and re-
sponsible pension management. 

In Budget 2014, Ontario announced that 
it will establish a province wide pension 
plan to allow Ontarians to supplement 
their retirement savings. The Ontario 
Retirement Pension Plan will be designed 
to provide a predictable lifetime pension 
benefit that will replace 
an additional 15% of pre-retirement in-
come and extend coverage up to $90,000 
of salary. 

Together with the CPP, the ORPP is de-
signed to replace from 30% to 40% of pre
-retirement income. The ORPP will be 
modeled on the CPP 
with mandatory employer and employee 
contributions using a payroll deduction 
mechanism and managed by an inde-
pendent body with professional invest-
ment expertise. 

Two-thirds of working Canadians do not 
have a workplace pension plan and few 
other options to adequately save for their 
retirement. A significant proportion of 
middle income Canadians are not saving 
enough to maintain their standard of 
living in retire-
ment and need                                                      
to start saving 
immediately a 
(Continued pg.8)   

 

     The Barrie CARP Connector              Page 3                                 www.barriecarp.org 

     Summer Edition                                                                                                barriecarp@gmail.com 

ADVOCACY 



CONNECTING WITH THE 

CHAIR 

 

Greetings everyone and 
welcome to summer! 

I want to start off by thanking our Board 
and Committee members for all their 
hard work year to date. We have had 
some great meetings and the Lunch/
Theatre trip on May 23rd was a smashing 
success. We sold out, so be sure to get 
your name in early next year. Special 
thanks to our Newsletter Editor, Kelly 
Patterson, her new assistant Phyllis Ma-
hon and also to Rob McEachern for tak-
ing on the advertising as well as repre-
senting us at the Senior Advisory Com-
mittee to the City of Barrie. 

Having said that, there are many people 
behind the scenes helping in their own 
small way to make our Chapter a success. 
Word of mouth, bringing out guests to 
our gatherings, contacting us with their 
suggestions, etc. all help to grow our 
Chapter and this in turn will help to pro-
mote our Advocacy efforts at the nation-
al level. Keeping our governments ac-
countable is a never ending job and pro-
moting changes (i.e. health care) are 
worthy objectives. 

Do come out to our June meeting on 
“Photography as a Hobby”. Everyone 
takes pictures and if you’re like me I 
could use some assistance. We do not 
meet in July and August so it is also our 
last meeting until September and we 
would like to see you there. 

Speaking of September, we will be for- 
going our usual meeting to have a polit-
ical forum with our candidates for the 
October federal election. It will be held 
as usual on the evening of the third Tues-

day of the month at 6:30 pm and we will 
hold it at the Steckley-Gooderham Chap-
el at 30 Worsley St., as the Chapel will 
hold a large number of people. 
Also, we hope to soon submit our appli-
cation to the City for permission to build 
a Co-housing home in the City. We 
lucked-in to have a professional engineer 
and architect help us with the rather 
complicated application and we have our 
fingers crossed that we can meet the 
requirements to go forward.  Stay tuned. 

Elsewhere in this edition you will see a 
page with pictures and commentary from 
fellow board member, Marjory Scott as 
we shared a marvellous trip to Ecuador 
from May 2nd to May 11th. I had never 
heard of or travelled on Copa Airlines 
before and believe it or not they fed us 
for free and you could also have a glass 
of wine or a mixed drink for free as well. 
Maybe travel is looking up? 

I hope many of you will have the oppor-

tunity to travel this summer whether to 

far away climes or to visit friends and 

family. Life is short and I have been to 

too many funerals lately. So, I say take 

advantage while you have the chance 

and work on the bucket list. 

Remember the old adage, “Green Side 

Up” when you’re laying sod. 

Cheers and see you at the June meeting 

on the 16th of the month. 

Gwen Kavanagh 

Chair, CARP Chapter 36 
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COMMUNITY 
Gwen and Marjory’s trip to Ecuador 

Board member Margot  Scott and Chair, Gwen Kavanagh travelled to Ecuador 

on May 2nd arriving in Quito the capital city.  Quito is high in the mountains 

elevation is 9,500 feet.  We arrived in time for the first dinner with our 

group.  A few of our fellow travellers were brave enough to try the local dish, 

roasted guinea pig and it does not taste like chicken. It was an action filled 

vacation in the Andes Mountains of Ecuador and continuing down to Napo 

Province and the Napo River where they spent two days visiting the Kichwa 

tribe.  We stayed in a native compound with our own 

cabin complete with the jungle version of a 4 poster 

bed covered with a mosquito net.   We were taught 

how to  make chocolate from picking, roasting and 

shelling the cocoa  bean to the finished product.   We 

also learned how to shoot blow dart guns from Joan-

na, our wonderful guide. 
  
From tramping thru' the jungle 

(so hot and so humid), to visiting 

the centre of the earth at 

Quitsato, where we stood with 

one foot on either of the equa-

tor, to para gliding at 9000 feet 

soaring with the eagles, gingerly 

walking over suspension bridges 

to reach the outstanding  "Devil's 

Waterfall" , to bathing in the natural mineral hot 

springs heated  by the active volcano in Banos - it was a wonderful adventure.  
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 Chapter 36 Meeting Schedule 

June16, 2015 - 6.30pm at Steckley-Gooderham Funeral Home, 201 Minet’s Point Road, Barrie 

(opposite Giant Tiger) 

Guest Speaker: Stuart Clark & David Walsh from the Barrie Photography Club and 

Alison Braun, Earth Treks  www.earthtreks.ca  

*There are no meetings in July/August* 

SAVE THE DATE 

September - 6.30pm at Steckley-Gooderham Funeral Home, 33 Worsley St, Barrie 

Guest Speaker: Political Forum (more details to come) 

October 1st - Seniors Day and CARP Awareness Week with flag raising (more details to come) 

 * Guests are welcome         *Light refreshments are provided 

*Bring a loonie or toonie for the 50/50 draw    *Meetings are free of charge 

Unless noted, all meetings are held at the Minet’s Point Location of  

Steckley Gooderham - 201 Minet’s Point Rd, Barrie. 
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 ASK CWW 
I had an interesting ex-
perience the other day 
one that caused me to 
wonder if our overly 
structured environment 

is causing us to lose our ability to think 
and act accordingly. I was trying to 
change doctors to one more locally situ-
ated, my present one being in a nearby 
town about 40 kilometers away.  I went 
to a doctor in my area and was told by his 
administrative assistant that he was tak-
ing on new patients but, I would have to 
call the Ministry of Health and de-register 
myself from the present physician…..”fair 
enough”.   

I then called the Provincial Ministry of 
Health and Long Term Care, gave them 
my pertinent information told them my 
present physician’s name, address etc. 
and they informed me they would send 
him a letter and myself a copy, which I 
could then take to the new physician…. 
“simple eh”? 

Upon receiving the letter I took it back to 
the physician’s assistant who said she 
needed a different letter requesting the 
doctor’s signature and his OK that he 
would take me on as a patient…..”h OK”. 

I again called the Ministry and was in-
formed that I was de-registered but they 
did not send out letters to physicians, 
perhaps I needed Health Care Connect, 
and she transferred me to Health Care 
Connect.   I again explained my situation, 
that I was de-registered from the old phy-
sician and had a new physician’s name.  
The physician was taking on new patients 
but required a form letter from them.  
The Health Care Connect person started 
to read from a script which declared that 
Health Care Connect would try to get me 
a physician but could not guarantee this 

and that it was my responsibility to get 
my own physician. …”excuse me”! 

 I interrupted him and again explained 
that I had a physician and did not need 
them to intervene.  He started at the be-
ginning of the script….. 

This happened twice more and when I 
tried to explain that they didn’t need to 
contact me personally as I already had a 
physician in my local area who was al-
ready willing to accept me as a patient, 
he got agitated and said if I was going to 
keep interrupting him, he would have to 
start back at the beginning again.  At this 
point I thought perhaps it would be 
quicker to let him read the script, even if 
it didn’t apply. He started at the begin-
ning of the script and got to where he 
read out telephone numbers of Health 
Care Connect for me to call in case they 
could not get me a physician!   I said I had 
a physician and did not need them to 
contact me nor did I need their telephone 
numbers……at least he started in the mid-
dle of the script.   

In no way was he going to or perhaps 
even able to adapt his script to my situa-
tion.   I gave up and gave him my address 
for the Health Care Connect contact per-
son.  Perhaps when this person contacts 
me their script may be more adaptable or 
perhaps it would be easier to keep my old 
physician and just keep travelling out of 
town…. 

Is it any wonder our health care system is 
costing so much?  Because of lack of com-
prehension or training, someone at 
Health Care Connect is now in the pro-
cess of contacting me and sending out 
information for something I neither want 
nor need! (Continued pg. 9) 
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SEPTEMBER WINE TOUR 

 

When: Wednesday, September 23, 2015 

*Departs Barrie 8:45 am (behind Canadian Tire, Bay-
field St) 

 Hernder Estates Winery 11 am to 1 pm – Lunch, 
Tour & Tasting 

 Pillitteri Estates Winery 1:30 pm to 2:45 pm – Tour 
& Tasting 

 Free time Niagara on the Lake 3 pm to 4:15 pm 

*Home by 6:30 pm  

 Price $90.00/person   Including taxes.  

Please call Margot Scott at 705 252 1471  

to reserve your ticket.  

(from page 3) caution reinforced by the former Governor of the Bank of Cana-
da, David Dodge in his recent paper Macroeconomic Aspects of Retirement 
Savings CARP has called for a Universal Pension Plan, modelled on the CPP, 
but not necessarily part of the CPP, with key features to provide for an ade-
quate retirement income including payroll deductions, mandatory enrol-
ment and contributions, professional management and a governance board 
independent of government and the employers, on which employees inter-
ests are represented, and designed to provide an adequate and predictable 
retirement benefit. 
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JOHN’S 

JOKES 

Keep up-to-date with Chapter 36! 

www.barriecarp.org 

Our website is updated regularly…. 

If you missed a meeting, you’ll find a 
copy of the most recent minutes as 
well as information about upcoming 

meetings and details of planned 
events.   

You can also find recent and  

past editions of our newsletter. 

We appreciate your feedback:  

barriecarp@gmail.com or  

Ph: 705-252-4756 
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(continued from pg. 7) 

Whatever happened to listening, think-

ing and adapting the situation to the 

patient’s or customer’s’ needs?  Per-

haps all of today’s structure and tech-

nology has driven the thought process 

right out of our frontal lobes! …. Or 

come to think of it perhaps I missed 

something and the age of hiring robots 

for telephone answering has already 

arrived! 

Would love to hear from you if you 

have an experience to share or a ques-

tion to ask.  All correspondence may 

be sent to justaskcww@gmail.com or 

alternatively to those of you who do 

not have access or do not like comput-

ers to justaskcww, 150 Livingstone St. 

E. Barrie L4M 6Y7. 



April Lewis 

April is the local communica-
tions director for CARP, BC. 

PENINSULA ZOOMERS: 
Post winter of discontent 

From you have I been absent in the 
spring, 

When proud pied April, dressed in all his 
trim, 

Hath put a spirit of youth in every thing. 

– Sonnet 9 

What is it about spring that puts a 
spring… forgive the pun… in my step? And 
makes me quote William Shakespeare? 

Not that we have experienced an unfor-
giving winter as have our neighbours back 
East, but there is just something about 
the arrival of spring that makes me smile. 

Perhaps it is those cheeky daffodils and 
petulant tulips with their colourful pres-
ence which makes a mockery of the bar-
ren winter soil from which they have 
sprouted. Despite man’s attempt to de-
stroy Mother Earth, they flourish as they 
announce yet another season of renewal 
and rebirth. I love spring! And with spring 
one tends to think about love… and more 
Shakespeare. 

See how she leans her cheek upon her 
hand. 

O that I were a glove upon that hand, 

That I might touch that cheek. 

– Romeo and Juliet 

Ah yes, Romeo and Juliet… one of the 
most iconic and tragic love stories of all 
time. 

Speaking of spring and love, I went to see 
the movie, Cinderella, directed by re-
nowned Shakespearean actor Kenneth 

Branagh. I was assured there would be a 
new twist on the tale. 

Cinderella is portrayed by the lovely 
young actress who plays Lady Rose in 
TV’s Downton Abbey. And one of the 
stepsisters is assistant cook Daisy from 
the same series. As I go through DA with-
drawal, I felt assured this screen adapta-
tion would fit the bill. And it did, with 
glorious costumes mingled with cinematic 
fantasy. 

Cinderella is a strong-willed heroine with 
a confident sense of self. No victim here. 
The prince was no slouch, either. A good-
looking lad full of principles, who knew 
what a catch our Cinders was, her beauty 
notwithstanding. 

I admire strong female characters, and 
Shakespeare’s plays are full of them. Lady 
Macbeth comes to mind, and she trumps 
Cinderella’s step-mum in spades! 

Come, you spirits 

That tend on mortal thoughts, unsex me 
here, 

And fill me from the crown to the toe  
topful 

Of direst cruelty! 

And who could forget Othello’s fateful 
Desdemona. 

And yet I fear you; for you are fatal then 

When your eyes roll so: why I should fear I 
know not, 

Since guiltiness I know not; but yet I feel I 
fear. 

So as you relish in the rejuvenation of 
spring, go see Cinderella. 
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Keep up to date on CARP Chapter 

36 news and events on Facebook: 

facebookhttps://

www.facebook.com/BarrieCARP36   

UPCOMING 

EVENTS 

STRAWBERRY 

SUPPER! 

St. George's 
Anglican Church, 9 Granville Street, 
Barrie (Burton & Essa) is hosting a 
Strawberry Supper on Saturday, June 
27th, 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. (Continuous 
seating during the dining hours). 
BBQ Pork on a bun, potato salad, Cole 
slaw and strawberry shortcake !  Ad-
vance sales only - ticket cut off 
date June 20th.  Adults $15.00, chil-
dren 4 - 12. $8.00, 3 and under free. 
Please call the Church Office to order 
tickets (Tuesday  
through Thursday) 705-726-8121, Mar-
lene Miller 705-719-7068 or Barb 
Cotie 705-721-9676. 

GOLF CLASSIC 

7th. Annual Frank 
Fielder Memorial Golf 
Classic 

Sponsored by Sheba 
Shrine Club Friday 

11th.September 2015 

At Bonaire Golf Course, 1699 Wood-
row Rd. Coldwater, On. 

Incl. Lunch-Green Fee-Power Cart-
Dinner-Prizes 

Proceeds towards the Shriners Hospital 
for Children. Info. & Tickets .  

Contact.(705) 726 9209 or 

 www.shebashrine.ca 



 CLEANING SERVICES 

EYE CARE 

FINANCIAL 

HEALTH CARE & NATURAL THERAPIES 

Joy’s Premium House Cleaning 
“Serving Barrie for over 10 years!” 
Intensive Spring Cleaning all year long 
Professional. Reliable. Trustworthy 
For a free estimate call 

Ph:705-739-7036 

IRIS Optometrists Opticians 
Complete Eye examinations & Eye wear 

705-721-1220 
To book an eye exam: www.iris.ca/exam 

experience better vision. iris.ca 

Robert McEachern, CFP, CLU 
Chartered Financial Consultant 

“Guaranteeing Your Income For Life” 
TFSA, GIC, RSP, RRIF, Annuities 

705-733-9385 

Let’s Talk! 
 Ph: 705.828.2743  
gwen.kavanagh@raymondjames.ca 

HOLLY PHYSIOTHERAPY  
AND REHABILITATION 

705-252-6329 
555 Essa Rd, Barrie 

Physiotherapy, Massage and Chiropractic 
"Better With Care" www.hollyrehab.com 

Stroke Recovery Association Of Barrie 
Supporting stroke survivors with exercise programs, 

social activities & education 
705-737-9202 

info@strokerecoverybarrie.ca 

To advertise in our next issue, phone 705-252-4756 or email barriecarp@gmail.com 

FOOD/RESTAURANTS 

PKGreen Services 
Cleaning specialist for your indoor & outdoor 
needs Ph: 705-322-9773 
Eco-friendly products available 
*Fully insured                                                
pkgreenservices@gmail.com   

Sigrid’s Fine   
Bakery & Cafe 

10 Ross Street 

705 726 0121 

Senior's 3 Course 
meal every Sunday 

after 4pm 

 $15.99 

 

ADVERTISE WITH CARP! 

HOME FURNISHINGS 

 

ADVERTISE WITH CARP! 

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 

REAL ESTATE 

Caroline Hocking, Sales Representative 
Keller Williams Experience Realty 

705-252-7939   
team@hockinghomes.com 

Ed Tracy  
(SRES) Seniors Real Estate Specialist. 

 RE/MAX Chay Realty Inc., Brokerage, Barrie  
Guaranteed Sale option Available  

Direct: 705-796-6348 
www.seniorsguaranteedsale.com 

ADVERTISERS DIRECTORY 

Gwen Kavanagh 
Financial Advisor 



 MOVING SERVICES 

SENIORS SERVICES 

Seniors for Seniors 
Junior seniors assisting senior seniors to maintain  

their independence 
www.srs4srs 

Call Tom or Suzanne for a brochure 

705-719-1444 

 

 

Jennifer Buchar 
705-716-7613 

“improving quality of life,  
one daisy a day!” 

Disclaimer: All information contained in the newsletter is believed to be accurate and complete at the time of publication.  Since much of the information is 

subject to change, CARP chapter 36 assumes  no liability whatsoever for any damages or loss arising from errors or omissions.  

CATEGORY 

  

ADVERTISE WITH US 

ADVERTISERS DIRECTORY 

HAVE YOU THOUGHT ABOUT  

SPECIALTY ADVERTISING? 

ADVERTORIAL- $600 

Take this opportunity to sell your story.  An 

advertorial takes up a full page and includes a 

1/4 page ad along with an  article.  We will 

assist you with the layout, if required. 

CENTREFOLD- $750 

This is prime real estate in any publication.  

First in, first served, this is your space.  Show 

your creativity and grab the attention of our 

members.   

SERVICES DIRECTORY - $120 

The directory is located on the back 2  pages 
(excluding the back cover).  A budget- friendly 
alternative for new businesses  
looking to increase their profile in the 
community.  $120 covers all 4 editions 

Provides high quality home care with respect for human dignity, 
compassion, and professional excellence. 

Phone: 1-877-833-0007  
Email: info@solterraco-housing.com 




